
 
SAN FRANCISCO 

MUNICIPAL TRANSPORTATION AGENCY 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

RESOLUTION No. 230221-016 

 
WHEREAS, In 2018, the Federal Transit Administration (FTA) published the Public 

Transportation Agency Safety Plan (PTASP) Rule, requiring each public transportation agency 
to develop a new safety plan, referred to as the PTASP, and implement a Safety Management 
System (SMS), and; 

 

WHEREAS, The PTASP Rule is designed to change the safety culture of a 

transportation agency by making safety everyone’s responsibility, empowering employees to 

play a role in safety and encouraging employees and contractors to report safety concerns to 

senior management, and; 

 

WHEREAS, This update to the PTASP is required by federal law to include new 

requirements established in the Bipartisan Infrastructure Law (BIL), and; 

 

WHEREAS, The PTASP must be approved by a committee comprised of frontline and 

management staff, and; 

 

WHEREAS, On July 28th 2022, the Joint Labor Management Safety (JLMS) 

Committee was formed by the SFMTA, pursuant to 49 U.S.C 5329 (d) (5), and; 

 

WHEREAS, On December 30, 2022 the JLMS approved the SFMTA’s 2023 PTASP 

pursuant to 49 U.S.C 5329 (d) (5), and; 
 

WHEREAS, The PTASP must be approved by the San Francisco Municipal 

Transportation Agency Board of Directors, and; 
 

WHEREAS, On February 9, 2023, the San Francisco Municipal Transportation Agency, 

under authority delegated by the Planning Department, determined that the Public 

Transportation Agency Safety Plan is not defined as a “project” under the California 

Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) pursuant to Title 14 of the California Code of Regulations 

Section 15060(c) and 15378(b); and, 

 

WHEREAS, A copy of the CEQA determination is on file with the Secretary to the San 

Francisco Municipal Transportation Agency Board of Directors and is incorporated herein by 

reference; now, therefore, be it 
 

  



 
RESOLVED, That the San Francisco Municipal Transportation Agency Board of 

Directors does hereby approve the SFMTA’s 2023 Public Transportation Agency Safety Plan. 
 

I certify that the foregoing resolution was adopted by the San Francisco Municipal 

Transportation Agency Board of Directors at its meeting of February 21, 2023. 
 

 

Secretary to the Board of Directors 

San Francisco Municipal Transportation Agency 
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